
MINUTES OF THE ACADEMIC COUNCIL 

TENNESSEE TECH UNIVERSITY 

October 10, 2018 

 

The Academic Council met at 3:35 p.m. on Wednesday, October 10, 2018 in Derryberry Hall 

Deans’ Conference Room with Dr. Linda Null, Chairperson, presiding. 



Approval of minutes- September 12, 2018 

Dr. Larimore MOVED approval of the minutes from the September 12, 2018 Academic Council 

meeting, and Dr. Doug Bates SECONDED. APPROVED unanimously. 

 

Approval of the concentration name change for Early Childhood Education, B.S. 

Dr. Jeremy Wendt presented a request to change the name of a concentration under the Early 

Childhood Education B.S. degree from Non-Licensure to Practitioner. The department felt that 

the current name of Early Childhood Education, Non-Licensure does not adequately share the 

purpose of the program and could be interpreted as a “lesser” path. Dr. Wendt MOVED approval 

of this name change, and Dr. Maxwell SECONDED. The change was APPROVED 

unanimously. 

 

Approval of the concentration name change for Special Education, B.S. 

Dr. Jeremy Wendt presented a request to change the name of a concentration under the Special 

Education B.S. degree from Non-Licensure to Practitioner. The department felt that the title 

felt that 



Dr. Larimore brought up admission requirements for UG students, which were updated in 2015. 

The requirements indicated a planned change to a 2.5 GPA, with a 17 on the ACT in 2017. 

Requirements are currently supposed be 2.6 GPA and an ACT of 17, and next fall it is supposed 

to be a 2.75 GPA and an ACT of 17. However, enrollment took a deep decline. The President 

took action to relax the policy requirement and instead take a holistic approach to admissions 

instead of following the policy, and the Faculty Senate passed a resolution in support of the 

President’s holistic approach to admission. When a proposed change to the actual admission 

policy came before Academic Council previously, the Council referred it to the Admissions and 

Credits Committee which was then to come back to the Academic Council with a 

recommendation. The Council has not yet received this recommendation. Dr. Larimore was 

advised that the Admissions and Credits Committee has not met since the proposal was referred 

to them by the Council, and so he feels it falls back onto the Academic Council to update the 

policy. Dr. Larimore referred the committee to Vanderbilt University’s admissions page, which 

states that there is no GPA or test score requirement for admission. He felt that it was important 

to update the admission policy to reflect the current holistic admission practices of the university, 

and consequently the admission requirements posted on the university’s website, as soon as 

possible to try to help with the continued decline in enrollment. He feels that the number of 

students who would be deterred from applying by the posted 2.75 GPA requirement for Fall 
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